
LOCATION & TIME: Thursday October 12, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.
Drug Dog Advisory Council Meeting

K.O. Rayburn Training Center
2401 Egypt Road

Ada, OK 74820
    Regular Meeting

A regular meeting of the Drug Dog Advisory Council was held October 12, 2017 at 10 a.m. at the K.O. Rayburn Training Center. In compliance with the Open Meeting Act of the State of Oklahoma, an agenda with date, time and place was posted twenty-four hours prior to the meeting date at the north entrance of the Training Center.

Minutes
1. Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Chairman David Rivers. Roll was taken and a quorum was present.

Marque Baldwin – present

Jeff Barlow – present
Cindy Cunningham – present
David Rivers – present

John Terrell – present
Doyle Tosh – not present

Troy Wall – present
CLEET Staff present:
Crystal Seaver- recording secretary
Steve Emmons- Director

Shannon Butler- CLEET Operations Manager

Guests:

Sgt. Anthony Moore –Oklahoma Bureau of Narcotics
2. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of July 13, 2017 meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Wall made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Mr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 

3. Proposed Standards and Guidelines changes.
David Rivers discussed the need to amend 5.10 from the Standards and Guidelines in order to clarify that maintenance training differs from an initial training of a dog. The way 5.10 is currently written, it could cause issues if an evaluator maintenance trains a dog they certify. Troy Wall made a motion to amend 5.10 to state the following:
Evaluation Officials shall not test dogs they have initially trained or from within their own department/agency or a company in which they are owner or affiliated. 
Marque Baldwin seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed.
4. Cindy Cunningham retired from her position on the Drug Dog Council. Nomination for new Vice Chairman to replace her. 
John Terrell nominated and made a motion to appoint Troy Wall as the Vice Chairman for the Drug Dog Council. Marque Baldwin seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 

5. Sr. Agent Anthony Moore from the Oklahoma Bureau of Narcotics is considered for a position on the Drug Dog Council.
Director John Scully of Oklahoma Bureau of Narcotics approached David Rivers to nominate Agent Moore for a seat on the Drug Dog Council. The letter from Director Scully is in the packet. John Terrell made a motion to add Agent Moore for a seat on the Drug Dog Council. Jeff Barlow seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 
6. Sr. Agent Anthony Moore considered to be an Evaluator. 
David Rivers stated that the Oklahoma City area could use another Evaluator and it is refreshing how much passion and drive Agent Moore has for canine work. Director John Scully of the Oklahoma Bureau of Narcotics wrote a letter on Agent Moore’s behalf. The letter is in the packet. Jeff Barlow made a motion to approve Agent Moore as a new Evaluator. Marque Baldwin seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 
7. Meeting Dates
Drug Dog meeting dates were presented for approval. Troy Wall made a motion to accept the dates. Marque Baldwin seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 
8. New Business
No new business
9. Adjournment.
Marque Baldwin made a motion to adjourn. Jeff Barlow seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Ms. Cunningham voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. Meeting is adjourned. 


